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ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)                  October 2005





October  Meeting 





Tuesday, October 11, 2005


Dinner Meeting at the


Roanoke County Women’s Club


1636 Conehurst Boulevard, Salem, VA





TOPIC:  


“Carilion Facilities: Planning, Construction, and Management”





Speakers: 


John C. Christodoulides, Ph.D.  -  


Carilion Health Systems





MEETING AGENDA:





5:30 PM to 6:30 PM  -  Social Hour





6:30 PM   -  Dinner





7:30 PM  -  Program and Business Meeting





Cost of Dinner will be $15.00








Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Friday, October 7 to:





Suzanne Perry


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdperry@trane.com" ��sdperry@trane.com�


Phone:  540-563-2828








Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site!











President's Corner





When you drink the water, remember the spring.  


Chinese Proverb�


Thanks to all of you that attended our first monthly meeting of the year - a luncheon on September 20th at The Patrick Henry Hotel.  Mr. Bill Hamill and Mr. Bob Groth of HSMM presented “Modernization of the Eisenhower Executive Office Building: A Case Study.”  The program focused on the challenges involved attempting to achieve LEED criteria when renovating an existing historical building.  





I hope that you will be able to join us at our next meeting on October 11th, which promises to be interesting.  John Christodoulides of Carilion will be our guest speaker for the evening.  Future speakers this ASHRAE year will include Julian deBullet (McQuay International), Andy Persily (NIST) & Nick Des Champs (Des Champs Technologies).  Contact Patrick Castelvecchi if you have any ideas for additional speakers / topics.





I am pleased to announce that the Roanoke Chapter will once again attain the Research Promotion Full Circle award this year.  All the officers of the chapter have already contributed at least $100.00 to RP this year - thank you!  The Board of Governors has also approved a new Research Promotion event to be held sometime in April.  More details will follow as we get closer to the event. 





Our officers and committee chairs are really doing a great job this year.  Please feel free to contact me anytime if you have an idea that will help contribute to the success of our chapter.





Jason Fulop











	











Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker





Dr. John Christodoulides is the Director of Project Management for Construction and Property Management for Carilion Health Systems.  Dr. Christodoulides has over twenty four years professional experience in development of healthcare facilities, technical research, engineering, technical management, manufacturing management, program management, transportation systems management, business development and graduate level university teaching.   Dr. Christodoulides holds a Ph.D. in Structural Mechanics, M.S. in Transportation Systems Management, M.S. in Mechanical Engineering, M.S. in Naval Architecture and Marine Engineering, and a B.S. in Naval Architecture and Marine Engineering from MIT.  Dr. Christodoulides will provide an overview of the facilities Carilion utilizes in addition to a brief overview of the planning, construction and management processes for Carilion facilities.








ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2005– 2006 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	  Jason Fulop		434-823-2390	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason@breeden-collier.com" ��jason@breeden-collier.com�		


Pres. Elect	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Vice Pres.	  Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com�


Secretary	  Jeff Wolfe		540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:grg@sfcs.com" ��jkwolfe@trane.com�


Treasurer	  Rodney Fanning	540-342-1816	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��rfanning@lpa-inc.com�


Governor	  Chris Meacham	540-857-4090	� HYPERLINK "mailto:cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com" ��cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com�


Governor	  Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ielectric.com" ��jason.price@ielectric.com�


Governor	  David Roller		540-265-4444	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��dlr@whoeng.com�


Governor	  Daryl Stacey		540-342-6001	� HYPERLINK "mailto:dsatacey@spectrumpc.com" ��dstacey@spectrumpc.com�





		


2005 – 2006 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Howard Arthur	540-464-7308		� HYPERLINK "mailto:arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu" ��arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu�


Membership	  Mike Wright		540-857-3100	mwright@hsmm.com


Student


Activities	 Chris Meacham	540-857-4090	� HYPERLINK "mailto:cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com" ��cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Brian Coffield		540-857-3100	bcoffield@hsmm.com


Historian	  Chris Beverly		540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com





Research


Promotion	  Chris Beverly		540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Newsletter	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Homepage	  James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroan.com" ��jamess@eeiroanoke.com�     





						





Do you want to sponsor your chapter's website? �Please contact James Sledd (540) 761-7807 or email him at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroanoke.com" \o "mailto:jamess@eeiroanoke.com" �jamess@eeiroanoke.com� if you are interested in being a sponsor with a business card advertisement. The cost is $250.00 for a year listing.





Board of Governors meeting





Tuesday October 11th 


4:15 – 5:30 pm





Roanoke County Women’s Club





Sustainability Topic of ASHRAE Satellite Broadcast





ATLANTA – A satellite broadcast is being offered by ASHRAE to fulfill its goal of promoting building sustainability as a means to provide a safe, healthy, comfortable environment while simultaneously limiting the impact on the Earth’s natural resources.


      Information about building sustainability principles, practices and emerging concepts will be presented in the free April 19, 2006, satellite broadcast and Webcast, Sustainability and the Building Environment. The program is sponsored by ASHRAE’s Chapter Technology Transfer Committee (CTTC).


      “This broadcast will benefit all of the team members involved in the design, construction, start-up, and operation phases of a facility,” said Jon Christopher Larry, chair of CTTC. “Viewers will be given information and sources to assist them when they are faced with the situation where a green design must be done. The green building industry will also benefit from the engineering input from ASHRAE.” 


      The speakers for the broadcast will provide guidance on how to practice green building design. They are: Joe Van Belleghem, president, BuildGreen Developments, Victoria, Canada; Hal Levin, Fellow ASHRAE, research architect, Building Ecology Research Group, Santa Cruz, Calif.; Jean Lupinacci, director, ENERGY STAR commercial and industrial branch, Climate Protection Partnerships Division, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; 


      Kevin Hydes, P.E., P.Eng., president and CEO, Keen Engineering, Montreal, Canada; and Malcolm Lewis, Ph.D., P.E., president, CTG Energetics, Irvine, Calif.


      The broadcast will be similar to the April 2005 Mold in the Building Environment Broadcast/Webcast viewed by some 16,000 viewers at 1,700 locations.  


      Visit �HYPERLINK www.ashrae.org/greenbuildingsbroadcast ��www.ashrae.org/greenbuildingsbroadcast� for the latest information regarding the broadcast/Webcast and ASHRAE’s work on sustainability.


      ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of 55,000 persons. Its sole objective is to advance through research, standards writing, publishing and continuing education the arts and sciences of heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration to serve the evolving needs of the public.








Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter


may send the information to:





Andy Fuller


HSMM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  afuller@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS





The Chapter will be publishing a Chapter Directory this year! 





please contact andy fuller if you would be interested in purchasing some advertising space in the directory. (Chapter reserves the right to edit advertisements for size and content) 





Anyone with questions or anyone wishing not to have their information published please contact Andy Fuller at 540.857.3100 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com� by October 10.








Attention Members:


Interested in paying in advance for ashrae meetings ?


interested in saving money on the cost of meetings?





if the answer to one or both of these questions is yes, have we got a deal for you!!





the roanoke chapter of ashrae is Introducing the STAR (Season Tickets for AshRae) program.





Purchase tickets in advance to ASHRAE meetings at a reduced rate:





3 meetings -- $40 (A  $5  SAVINGS)


6 meetings--  $75  (A  $15 SAVINGS—THAT’S 6  MEETINGS FOR THE PRICE OF 5 !!)


 


CONTACT RODNEY FANNING FOR DETAILS.





*****Also, our chapter is changing the way we distribute this newsletter. the newsletter will still be sent via email. be on the lookout for emails to come*****





Addenda Availability Changes


ASHRAE Implements New Process to Update Code-Intended Standards








ATLANTA – As part of ongoing efforts to increase use of its standards, the American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE) has announced a major change to availability of addenda to code-intended standards.


       The move puts ASHRAE in line with issuance of model building codes.


       In the past, addenda for code-intended standards on continuous maintenance were posted individually on ASHRAE.org after being approved by the Board of Directors for publication. Now, Board-approved addenda to code-intended standards will be published in a supplement. The supplements for each standard will be published on a regular schedule halfway between the three year publication of each standard. The addenda also will be incorporated into each standard when it is reissued after its last publication.


       Richard Hermans, P.E., chair of ASHRAE’s Standards Committee, acknowledges the change is significant.


       “Our whole approach to how we relate to the building code industry is changing,” Hermans said. “We are seeking more involvement with the model code development community to assist us in our code proposals. We are responding to member concerns over the cost of keeping up with our code-intended standards. By cost, I am not referring to the dollars spent for obtaining the updated documents but rather the cost in time to train employees about the new requirements contained in addenda. And we are aligning our release of certain standards to coincide with the model code schedules for code change proposals.”


        All of these actions point to a policy of releasing addenda on a predictable schedule spaced out over years, he said. “In this way, we will develop our code-intended standards in the same way that groups such as the International Code Council and the National Fire Protection Association, both of which incorporate ASHRAE standards, maintain their model codes,” he said.


        The change applies only to code-intended standards that are on continuous maintenance. These are:


•	Standard 15, Safety Standard for Refrigeration Systems; 


•	Standard 34, Designation and Safety Classification of Refrigerants;


•	Standard 52.2, Method of Testing General Ventilation Air Cleaning Devices for Removal Efficiency by Particle Size; 


•	Standard 62.1, Ventilation and Acceptable Indoor Air Quality in Commercial, Institutional, Industrial and High-Rise Residential Buildings; 


•	Standard 62.2, Ventilation and Acceptable Indoor Air Quality in Low-Rise Residential Buildings; 


•	Standard 90.1, Energy Standard for Buildings Except Low-Rise Residential Buildings;


•	Standard 90.2, Energy Efficient Design of Low-Rise Residential Buildings; 


•	Standard 140, Standard Method of Test for the Evaluation of Building Energy Analysis Computer Programs. 


        The first supplements for standards published will be available in March 2006. 


        For more information on ASHRAE’s work in standards, visit �HYPERLINK www.ashrae.org/standards ��www.ashrae.org/standards�.


        ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of 55,000 persons. Its sole objective is to advance through research, standards writing, publishing and continuing education the arts and sciences of heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration to serve the evolving needs of the public.











Upcoming Monthly Meetings:





�





November 15th


Speaker: Julian DeBullet















